
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that The Caroga Town Board will hold  

public hearings on two proposed local laws on Wednesday June 11, 

2025 at 7 pm at Caroga Town Hall 1840 State Highway 10 Caroga Lake 

NY.   The first is Proposed LOCAL LAW NO. 1 OF 2025 Abolishing 

the elective office of Town Superintendent of Highways and creating the 

appointive office of Town Superintendent of Highways. The second is 

Proposed LOCAL LAW # 2 of 2025 the Pooper Scooper Law – Town of 

Caroga.   

 

Persons may be heard in favor or against the proposed local laws at the 

meeting or via  correspondence submitted to the town clerk at Town 

Clerk PO Box 328 Caroga Lake NY 12032 or email at 

townclerk@caroga.town  

 

The full text of the proposed local laws is on the town website at 

caroga.town  

 

By order of the Caroga Town Board 

Linda Gilbert, Town Clerk, RMC, CMC 

518 835 4211 ext 101 
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